
Calvary Lutheran Church 
 303 Fifth Street 
PO Box 23 
Spencer, NC 28159 

704-636-2152 

Calvary Senior’s MealSite 
The Spencer Community Nutrition Site is hosted  
by Calvary Church through Rufty-Holmes Senior 

Center, Salisbury. All Seniors ages 60 & older are 

welcome. There’s food, fun, fellowship & activities. 
Hours: Mon.-Fri.  10:00 AM–12:30 PM  

 Meals@12:00. Call the Nutrition 

Program at Rufty-Holmes Senior  
Center 704-216-7702 or Calvary  

Church for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CROSS-TIES___________________________________________                                                                                                                                 
 

Ruminations…  Westward Ho! 
 

   I have five Cobb nieces. I have had the great honor and privilege of officiating at the 
weddings of 3 of them. This summer I’ll have the added blessing of officiating at the 
weddings of the other two. One wedding will be in Charlotte in September. The other 
will be in three weeks… in Troy, Montana, not far from the Canadian border, and not 
far from the northwest corner of our country. Suffice it to say that it is a “fer piece 
away” as my grandfather used to say.    
   Ann and I have always wanted to see the country. We’ve seen the Boston area and 
a little bit of New York City. We spent 5 days in New Orleans back in 2005, just one 
month before Katrina hit. We spent a day in San Francisco on the way back from 
Guam 40 years ago, and we’ve spent lots of family vacations at the beaches in S.C. But 
never have we headed west. This summer we will. 
   Realizing that we are getting older and that there won’t be too many more years 
when we will have the energy to make such a long trip, Ann and I are going to turn 
this Montana wedding into a once-in-a-lifetime vacation. We’ll be leaving in mid-June 
and will drive to Montana for the wedding. After the wedding we will head west to 
Seattle and work our way down the coast through Oregon and California. We’ll head 
over to Las Vegas and then to Sante Fe, New Mexico. Then we will head south to 
Texas and come back through New Orleans and the Gulf Coast. We will be gone for 4-
5 weeks.  Along  the  way  we  plan  to see  the  Redwoods in California and the Grand  
Canyon. We’ll stop in San 
Antonio and Austin, Texas. At 
least, this is our tentative plan. 
We purposely are not scripting 
out this trip now so that we can 
plan as we go.  
   Never have Ann and I taken 
such a trip and we may never do 
it again. But this is the right time 
for us to do it. Having discussed 
this with the church council, they 
have given me the go ahead to 

The Stewardship of Our Treasure 
 

Ron Corriher  Treasurer 
Ron Thomas  Investment Trustee 
Jeff Hendrix Investment Trustee 
TBA Investment Trustee 
Carrie Hendrix Financial Secretary 
   
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We Are Thankful For: 

Sunday School & Worship Services 
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School 

10:30 AM  Worship Services 
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Emergency Numbers 
 

 The Rev. Wayne Cobb  912-844-7975 

             Denise Waller  704-637-6680 




Church Staff 
 

The Rev. Wayne Cobb  Pastor 
Ron Corriher  Handbell Choir Director  

Denise Waller  Parish Secretary 

 Sylvia White  Custodian 

Ministry Committee Chairpersons 
 

Bereavement   Peggy Bringle 
Columbarium   Agnes Spagnolo & Ron Thomas 
CyberMinistry  Jeff Hendrix 

Hospitality  Linda Beaver  

Learning  Elizabeth Smith 
Lutheran Men In Mission  Ben Beaver 
Meals On Wheels   Sonny Koontz 
Outreach  Cornelia Briggs 
Property  Terry Butler 

Spencer Council of Churches  Martha Pulliam-Edwards 
Sunday School Superintendent  Toby Perdue 

Support  Tracey Bumgardner 
Synod Delegates  Elizabeth Smith & Ron Corriher 

W.E.L.C.A.  Elizabeth Smith 
Worship & Music  Ron Corriher 

Youth  TBA 

 
 

2016 

www.LutheransInSpencer.org 

   Pastor Wayne’s email: wscobb54@att.net 
   Denise’s emails:  

nisewaller@yahoo.com & 
calvaryelca@charlotte.twcbc.com  
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Congregational Council  
 

Terry Butler  2017   

Shannon Helms  2017   
Elizabeth Smith  2017  President 

Paul Briggs  2018   

Martha Pulliam-Edwards  2018   
Ben Beaver  2019  Vice President 

Jeff Hendrix  2019   

 

June  
2017 

   June 2017 
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do this and I deeply appreciate their support. I hope to send back some videos of our 
journey so that they can be shown on Sunday mornings. In my absence, Rev. Clarence 
Sifford will be on call for any pastor emergencies. I’ve known Clarence for 30 years 
and deeply respect his pastoral gifts. He will care for you well if the need arises.  
   I ask for your prayers for safe travel, just as I will be praying for you as you and 
your family head off on your own summer vacations. Along the way I will be thanking 
God for creating such a beautiful world, and I will be thanking God for all the love and 
support you have shown Ann and me over the last four and a half years. We are 
blessed to share the journey with you… 
 

Happy trails to us all… 
 

Pastor Wayne 

 
  ELCA 500th Anniversary Survey 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
   This year, the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America is  
commemorating the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation. In preparation, we are 
interested in learning your current knowledge of the Reformation and participation in 
the 500th anniversary, including Reformation-themed worship, education and service 
activities. 
   Your opinion is important to us. Please take approximately 3-5 minutes to complete 
the survey online at: surveys.elca.org/scripts/rws5.pl?FORM=reformbaseline 
(Reformation 500th Anniversary Survey - ELCA) 
   For more information and planned activities on the ELCA 500th Anniversary visit: 
ELCA500: Home 
Thank you for your response. 

 
Special Called Meeting On June 11th 

 

There will be a congregational meeting immediately following the 
announcements at 10:30. The meeting is to seek approval to 
replace the air conditioner in the office wing of the church.  

 Please plan to attend and vote. Thank you. 

Pray… 
for our family, our friends, and all of God’s people  
 

By your power, great God, our Lord Jesus healed the sick and gave new hope to the 
hopeless. Though we cannot command or possess your power, we pray for those who 
are need of healing. Mend their wounds, soothe their fevered brows, and make broken 
people whole again. Help us to welcome every healing as a sign that, though death is 
against us, you are for us, and have promised renewed and risen life in Jesus Christ 
the Lord. Amen.  
  

(Please inform office of any additions or change in status) 
 

Homebound Members: Mary Sain at Carillon; Dorothy Dunham at Autumn Care; 
Gaynell Leonard & Dot Bingham at the Lutheran Home; Becky Hammond & Julian 
Torrey at home  
Members: Thoma Butler, Tina Concannon, Jim Sain, Ann Cobb, JoAnn Thomas, 
Bradley Butler, Barbara McCorkle, Brad Lindsay, Brentyn Heffner, Willie Edwards & 
Martha Pulliam-Edwards, Paul & Cornelia Briggs, Terry & Sandra Butler, Jesse 
Troutman, Denise Waller 
Members’ Prayer Friends & Family: Emaleigh Jarrell, Evenlyn White, Bobby Lomax, 
Angela Sidden, Thom Beech, MaryAnn Koppendaver, Kelli Waller-Doyle, Debbie Boger, 
Anna Shue, Sylvia White, Leon Moore, Bob Shinn, Bob Bishop, Mike Herring, David 
Dowell, Dot Swing, Lins Barwick, Betty Lomax, Coy Shives, Lizzie & Zeke Overcash, 
Steve Williams, John Doe, Michael Hartman, Dawn Kessler, Sawyer Black, Jim Bradley, 
Brenda Dangerfield, Sandy Charette, Donna Stewart, Bob & Pat Schmidt, Christopher 
Concannon, Ken Maine, Toby Wilson, Ruenell Hammond, Taylor Brewer, Marie Lomax, 
Natasha Briggers, David & Kathy Leasure, Peter Marcotte, Collins Barwick, Chase Bivins 
& family, Shirley Glover, Greg Blake, Cynthia Anderson, Kristen Seamans & family, 
Lynn Lankford, David Swaim, Cynthia Gwynn, Scotty Adcock, Madison Jones, Ronnie 
Henry, Bob Hammond, Lois Stallings, Peter Marcotte, Dorothy Baker, Melvin Harmon, 
Helen Jackson, Carlton Miller, Rachel Raper, John Whitehead, Joan Seymour, Jeff 
Summers, DJ Throckmorton, Kay Lamb, Dianne Brawley, Mildred Brooks 

 
 

Calvary is accessible to ALL! We want everyone as comfortable  
as possible so they can enjoy praising God with us.  

If you need any assistance please ask! 
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Operation Homefront – Carolinas 
 

Operation Homefront Carolinas provides emergency 
financial & other assistance to the families of our 

service members & Wounded Warriors. 
Operation Homefront – Carolinas hosts “Star-Spangled Babies Baby Showers” to 

benefit expecting military mothers & military spouses throughout NC & SC.  
 

Please consider becoming a sponsor of our “Star-Spangled Babies” Baby Showers by 
making a cash or in-kind donation. Your generosity will be used to provide necessary 

newborn baby items to military families in need.  
 

In-Kind Donation Suggestions: 
*Crib Bedding-Bumpers & Crib Sheets *Stroller Blankets *Baby Safety Items – Cabinet 

Locks, Gates, etc. *Changing Table Pads & Covers *Clothing – All Sizes *Sleep Sets 
*Hooded Towels *Pacifiers *Car Seats – Infant & Toddler Sizes *Cribs *Exercisers 
*Bouncy Seats *Pack n’ Plays *Diapers/Pampers *Baby Wipes *Swaddle Blankets 

*Baby Bottles *Baby Food / Formula *Teething Toys/Rattles/Baby Stuffed Toys/Books 
*Bassinets *Strollers *Baby Swings *Highchairs *Baby Carriers/Slings 

 

Thanks for supporting our military families! Contact: Marylyn Koontz 704-957-0080. 

 
2017 Bryan Bailey Scholarship Awarded 

   This year’s winner of the Bryan Bailey Scholarship Award given at the  
North Rowan High School Awards Ceremony was Allison Lingle! Allison will 
put the Scholarship to good use as she heads off to Appalachian State  
University in Boone, NC this fall!   
   Bryan "Smiley" Bailey was a joy & a blessing to his family & friends.  
Following  the tragic accident that took his life, his family, Frank & Sylvia  
Bailey, Christina Sterling, Kimberly Murray & Lucy Hale, set up the "Bryan 
Bailey Scholarship Fund" (started with memorials received by Calvary) to help young 
people reach their educational goals. Since 1998, Bryan's family has given scholarships 
in his memory. 
   The Bailey Family has grown since Bryan's death & now includes Jeremy, Madison, 
Brycen, Kinsley & Tegan Sterling, Brishen & Gavin Murray to help support their cause. 
   On behalf of Allison Lingle, all the past & future winners, thank you Bailey Family, for 
creating something wonderful in the midst of your terrible loss. Thank you Calvary, for 
your support. The family & Calvary's dedication to this project truly honors the 
memory of Bryan. We pray blessings upon Allison as she begins this new life journey! 

WELCA Collecting Pennies For A Village Well In Africa! 
Please bring your pennies through December, 2017! This wonderful project 

will help provide clean drinking water, irrigation, better hygiene, etc., for this 
needy village. The impact of this on their lives will be astronomical! Please help! 

 

Please Give to the Food for Thought Back Pack Project of Rowan County! We 
collect money to help provide food for school children! We have a box in the Narthex 
to collect money for the “Food For Thought Program” (Communities In Schools 
Program)! This money helps make sure that school children receive back-packs with 
food to help them have food at home! Children perform much  
better in school & life when they eat on a regular basis! If you aren’t already,  
please consider contributing to this important ONGOING ministry! 
 

Please Remember These Additional WELCA Projects! 
 

Rowan Helping Ministries Bring food on Sunday mornings! (Basket in the Narthex). 

Pennies for Legacy Scholarships. (normally) 

Aluminum Can Pop-tops for the Mugumo Project, an orphanage & school in Kenya. 

   Give your cans to Denise for the Humane Society of Rowan County! 
Campbell’s Soup labels, Box Tops & Bar Codes for Education  

   benefits North Rowan Elementary School! 

Used Cell-Phone Recycling Program benefits the Family Crisis Council of Rowan Co.      

Operation Homefront Carolinas provides emergency financial & other assistance to 

the families of our service members & Wounded Warriors. OHC hosts “Star-Spangled 
Babies Baby Showers” to benefit expecting military mothers & military spouses in NC & 
SC. Contact: Marylyn Koontz 704-957-0080 for more details! 

Please encourage your friends/family to collect/recycle for these causes! 

 
Calvary Lutheran Church Mission Statement 

 

Calvary Lutheran Church is a fellowship of Christian believers who are led by the Holy 
Spirit. We welcome all into our fellowship to hear the Word of God preached and to 
worship together. We see our mission to be one of 
witnessing to God’s grace by reaching out to all, 
using our talents actively to show our love and 

concern for others. In doing this we work to show 
how exciting being a Christian is and how we hope 

to attain a unity of our faith. 



Summer Food Service Program at Central United  
Methodist Church for Children Ages 3 - 18! 
June 15 – August 18  Monday – Friday  12:30 PM 

 

200 Fourth Street, Spencer  (Corner of Yadkin & Fourth Street) 
 

Central Methodist is partnering again this summer with Rowan-Salisbury Schools Child 
Nutrition Services to provide FREE LUNCHES for any children ages 3-18. (There are no 
adult meals & no meals for purchase available.) 

The dates of operation are June 15 – August 18, Monday thru Friday. 

(Closed on July 3rd & 4th.) Doors open at (approximately) 12:00 PM & lunch is served 

at (approximately) 12:30 PM. Children must be present to receive a meal & it must be 
eaten at the church. 

Summer Meals is a federally funded program through USDA where meals can be 
served to students in geographical areas of Rowan County that are over 50% free & 
reduced. The purpose of the program is to reach out to children in our county who 
may not receive the opportunity to eat meals like they would if school were in session. 
?s. Please call Meredith Honeycutt at 704-630-6047 or Linda Miller at 704-633-0760. 

 
Dear Calvary Friends,                                                                               May 2017 
  We are asking for you support for our 2017 un-fundraiser. Unlike a typical fundraiser, 
where you are asked to buy and/or sell items and give your time, with the un-
fundraiser all we are asking you to do is simply send d check and sit back and relax. 
Each year, Trinity Living Center assists older adults and their caregivers in our 
community and without donations from individuals like you, this would not be possible. 
Donations help sustain our organization and benefit the community that we serve. 
  We are counting on your support. Your generous donation will allow us to continue 
living out our mission each day as we serve our participants and provide much needed 
respite to their caregivers: “Empowered by Christ, we walk together with all we serve.”  
  Like us on Facebook and keep track of the donations. 100% of your donation is tax 
deductible. Please make checks payable to “Trinity Living Center” and write “un-
fundraiser” on the memo line. Please mail your donations by July 31, 2017 to 
PO Box 947, Salisbury, NC 28145. 
 

Thank you in advance for your support!  

Sincerely, Christina S. Joyce , Executive Director 

1416-A S. Martin Luther King, Jr. Avenue * PO Box 947 * Salisbury, NC 28145 * 704-637-3940 

Congratulations To Our 2017 Graduates! 
 

Cameron Butler (He wrote at my request:) I will be graduating with honors on June 10, 
2017, from West Rowan High School. I am an avid member of the National Honors Society & I 
am a NC Scholar. I received the amazing opportunity to showcase my athletic abilities at the 
collegiate level. I am a NC All-State Scholar Athlete. I finished my high school track & cross 
country careers with 6 All-County Selections, 3 All-Conference Selections, I am a 6-time State 
Qualifier & I finished 2nd in the NCHSAA 3A Indoor State Championships in the 1000m run this 
past winter. I finished 3rd in the NCHSAA 3A Outdoor State Championships in the 800m run in 
May. I will leave West Rowan as the school record holder in 4 events: the 1000m run(2:37.05), 
the 800m run(1:57.08), the 4x800m relay(8:12), the 4x400m relay(3:19). I will continue my 
education & track careers at Coastal Carolina University in the fall. I am looking forward to the 
new chapter in my life and I trust that God will lead me on the right path! 
   In addition, Cameron also won the opportunity to compete in the World Wide Competition in 
Australia in “Down Under Sports”. He had 4 top 3 finishes in those events. As part of that trip, 
he got to visit Hawaii on the way back home!  
   He has been a very active member of Calvary Lutheran Church all his life, serving in a 
variety of worship helpers roles, as well as, participating in all kinds of activities & ministries. In 
his spare time, he likes playing sports, fishing & hanging around with his friends. Part of his 
CCU tuition will be paid for with scholarships he received. He plans to double major in Biology 
& Sociology.  
   Cameron is the son of Thoma Butler & the late Scott Butler; the brother of Layton & Tyler 
Butler; the grandson of Terry & Sandra Butler, & Robin & Fay McCoy; & nephew of Bradley 
Butler, Ron & JoAnn Thomas.   

 

Jacob Perdue will be graduating from Erwin Middle School & starting East Rowan High 
School in the fall! Jacob is the son of Eric Perdue & Shannon Helms, & the brother of Caitlyn 
Perdue & Parker Helms. This young man has been blessed with a large extended family, which 
includes: step-parents, Anthony Helms & Tammy Perdue; step-sister, Makayla Wike; 
grandparents, Toby & Lisa Perdue & aunt Debbie Bingham.  

 

Samantha “Sami” Beaver will be graduating from Elementary School and starting Middle 
School in the fall! Sami is the daughter of Michael & Rebecca Beaver, sister of Jonas & 
granddaughter of Ben & Linda Beaver! 

 

Breadon Castor will be graduating from Elementary School and starting Middle School in 
the fall! Breadon is the son of Matthew Castor & Miranda Fink, brother of Jacob Castor & 
Caleb Everett, grandson of Tracey & David Bumgardner & great-grandson of Peggy & Elwood 
Bringle.  
 

Congratulations! The Calvary Congregation is extremely proud of you & prays  

for God’s blessings & protection upon you as you journey into your future! 
 

 (If I’ve missed anyone, please let me know! -Nise) 
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May Service Helpers 
Elizabeth Smith__WORSHIP ASSISTANT                                                                                                                                                                         

Martha Pulliam-Edwards               LECTOR 

Terry Butler & Paul Briggs            USHERS 
Remember that due to vacations, kidõs 
custody, etc., everyone canõt always fulfill 
their duties. Please keep an open heart &  
be ready to òjump inó as needed! If you  
know you canõt help on a particular  

 Sunday, please arrange a replacement or call  
Elizabeth Smith at 704-855-5458. Thanks! 

 
Altar Flowers  

 

 4 –         11 – Huffines 
 

18 –        25 –        
 
 

The 2017 Flower Chart is on the bulletin 
board in the Educational Building. We have 
very few Sundays taken! (If you want to put 

flowers in on a Sunday that is marked as 
òHuffinesó, we can change them to another 

Sunday.) PLEASE RESERVE FLOWERS! 

 
     Please Remember 

Calvary This Summer! 
Vacation season is almost upon us 

& we have a little budget shortfall for 
the year (as usual). The work & cost of 
operating the Church goes on, so your 

offerings will be “much appreciated” during 
vacation season. Thanks! 

2  Mary Sain 
9  Phillip S. McCorkle 
  Terry Butler 
10  Matthew Mauldin 
  Debbie Swing 
17  Mark Mauldin 
20  Matthew Castor 
21  Mike Concannon 
24  Paul Facer 
  Ryan Sprinkle 
25  Camdon Blakely 
27  Sonny Koontz 
28  Agnes Spagnolo 

 

Please report omitted/misspelled 
 names, corrections, etc. 

 
Wedding Anniversary 

   Congratulations to: 
 

Thad & Emily Goforth – 5th  13 Yrs! 
 

Jack & Ruth Fisher – 7th  53 Yrs! 
 

Ronnie & Denise Waller – 9th  10 Yrs! 
 

Michael & Madison Moore – 11th  6 Yrs! 
 

Donnie & Elizabeth Smith – 13th
  19 Yrs! 

 

Elwood & Peggy Bringle – 16th  16 Yrs! 
 

Willie & Martha Edwards – 17th  11 Yrs! 
 

 Wedding Anniversaries should be 
celebrated! Please report yours to Denise! 

 
Dear Bryan Bailey Family, 

Thank you so much for providing me 
with the Bryan Bailey Scholarship! It will 
help me a lot next year at Appalachian! 

Sincerely, Allison Lingle 

20/20 Site 
Vision Appeal  
 

Spring Planting Time; Your Congregation 
Can Help Plant A New Lutheran Church! 
On Reformation Sunday 2007, the NC 

Synod Outreach Committee kicked off its 
1st 20/20 Site Vision Appeal. The 

response has been outstanding. It is 
suggested that each family give $20 - 
twice a year to help new mission con-
gregations purchase their first building 
sites. Helping these “new starts” pur-
chase their first sites frees money for 
critical first-stage mission & ministry. 

This is an on-going NC Synod program 
appeal held on Reformation & Pentecost 
Sundays. Please consider contributing as 

you are able. Individual checks or a 
single check from your congregation 
may be made out to "NC Synod" & 

marked "20/20 Site Vision" & sent to the 
synod office or you can donate online at 

www.nclutheran.org. 

 
What’s Your Favorite Hymn? 
 

This summer we are going to try and 
incorporate everyone's favorite hymns.  
During the month of May please write 

down your favorite hymns and give them 
to Pastor Cobb or email them to Pastor 

Cobb or Elizabeth Smith. 
 

 
 
 

 

RHM is in desperate 
need of cash 
donations to help 
people with their  

air-conditioning bills! Please also 
remember the “Donation of the Month 
Program”. The “Items  of the Month” for 
June are Paper Goods. Any non-perishable 
food items or paper products are 
appreciated. Give thanks for all that you 
have by helping others through RHM. 
Items may be placed in the basket in the 
Narthex. Thanks for your continued 
support! To volunteer /info: 704-637-6838 
or rhm@rowanhelpingministries.org 

 
Young@vGroup

The Young@vGroup meets at 11:30 AM 
at The Breakfast Restaurant (formerly The 

Farm House on Jake Alexander Blvd.)  
the 1st Thursday of each month! All ladies 

are welcome to join us for  
good food & lots of fun! 

 
www.nclutheran.org is an excellent 

source of information on what’s happening 
within the NC Synod & the churches it 
unites. You can sign up to receive the 

Synod newsletters, learn more about the 
Lutheran Church’s history, donate to 

worthy causes & more! 
 

 
 

Happ y 
Birthday

! 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

June 2017 1     11:30 AM  
Young@vGroup  
@The Breakfast 

Restaurant   

2  3   

 

4   Day of  Pentecost 
20/20 Vision Sunday 
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  

10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service 

5 6 7 8 9 10  Graduation Day  

for Rowan- 
Salisbury 
Schools! 

11   Holy Trinity Sunday 
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Worship Service  
  6:00 PM  “SSSS” (Second Sunday Supper at Six) 

12 13 14   

 

15 16 17 

18   2nd Sunday after Pentecost 
 Father’s Day!  
  9:15 AM  Sunday School Fellowship 
  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service   
  2:00 PM  Council Meeting 

19 

 

20 21 Summer  

Begins! 
22 23 24 

25   3rd Sunday after Pentecost 
  9:00 AM               & EVERYONE Breakfast            

  9:30 AM  Sunday School  
10:30 AM  Holy Communion Service 

26 27 28 29 30  

 

Children’s Summer Food Service Program at Central United Methodist Church providing FREE LUNCH to any child ages 3-18. 

June 15 – August 18  Monday – Friday  12:30 PM   (Closed on July 3 & 4.) 
 
 

 

 

Mid-June to Mid-July - Pastor Wayne & Ann to Montana for their niece’s wedding & then a once-in-lifetime road-trip vacation! 
 

 

NC Synod Assembly 
in Greensboro! 

       
 


